MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL COUNCIL MEETING OF 

SUTTON VENY PARISH COUNCIL held on Thursday 9th May 2013
Present:    
Cllrs Oxlade (Chair), Carroll, King, Long, Morris, Owen, Oxlade and Walker

2042.  Election of Chairman

Cllr King opened the meeting and invited proposals for Chairman. Cllr Carroll was proposed, but declined and Cllr Oxlade was also proposed. Cllr Oxlade was elected unanimously as Chairman for the coming year and signed the Declaration of Acceptance. Cllr Oxlade thanked Cllr King, on behalf of all present, for her work in the role of Chairman over the past years and said that he will value her advice in the coming year. 
Proposed:  Cllr King

Seconded:  Cllr Owen
2043. Election of Vice-Chairman

Councillor Carroll was elected unanimously as Vice-Chairman for the coming year.

Proposed:  Cllr Long


Seconded:  Cllr Guerri-Fear 

2044. Acceptance of apologies for absence 

None
The meeting was adjourned to allow members of the public the opportunity to raise 

any issues.

2045. Open Session for members of the public 

County Cllr Fleur de Rhe Philipe reported that Wiltshire Council Planning Department are still awaiting a decision from the Environmental Agency with regards to the permit for the poultry farm. 
It was also advised that there have been no major changes at County Hall following the County elections that took place on 2nd May. 

The meeting reconvened. 

2046. To Receive Declarations of Interest

Cllr Owen regarding 2052: W/13/00603/TCA - The Long House, Duck Street. 
2047. To Confirm and Sign Minutes of the Last Meeting 

Minutes of the meeting held on 4th April were circulated prior to this meeting and were accepted as a true record.      
Proposed: Cllr King

 
Seconded: Cllr Guerri-Fear
2048. Parish Council Vacancy
The Clerk has received notification from Electoral Services that the Parish Council may appoint a new member by co-option as soon as possible. The vacancy will be advertised in the parish newsletter. 
2049. Chairman’s Report
CPRE are holding their AGM on 25/06/2013 at Marlborough Town Hall. Members are invited to attend. 

Wiltshire Council has made changes to the local highway and street scene services, details will be circulated to members.

A Housing Strategy meeting is being held at Warminster Civic Centre on 21/05/2013

2050. Discuss Actions Re: Matters Raised by Resident at April Meeting
Cllr Oxlade researched the matter of providing ‘dog friendly’ access to public footpaths and there is no obligation for landowners to do so. Cllr Owen has been in contact with Horses First Racing and they advised that a ‘permissible path’, avoiding the horses and with access for dogs is available for use. Cllr Owen will ask that this route be clearly 
signposted. The Clerk will organise a meeting between a representative of Wiltshire Council and Cllr Carroll regarding the improvement of the area opposite the entrance to Duck Street. 

2051. Report on Village Tidy Up

Cllr Guerri-Fear reported that around 20 volunteers took part in the tidy up morning, collecting which was very encouraging. Varying levels of litter were found, a particular problem area being the car park area at the school. 
2052. Planning Committee Report

Notification of Wiltshire Planning Decisions:

W/12/01490/FUL – 23 Deverill Road – Application Permitted

W/13/00457/TCA – The Dairy House, Duck Street – No TPO be made

Parish Council Observations:

W/13/00461/FUL – Willow Tree Cottage, 82 High Street – No Objections

W/13/00579/FUL – Heatherwood, Deverill Road – No Objections

W/13/00603/TCA – The Long House, Duck Street – No Objections

W/13/00625/LBC – Sutton Veny Church of England School, High Street - TBA
W/13/00630/FUL – Hillside Cottage, Hill Road – No Objections

W/13/00652/TCA – Stable Cottage, Deverill Road – No Objections

W/13/00657/TCA – 2 Greenhill – No Objections

W/13/00698/TCA – 22 Deverill Road – No Objections

W/13/00720/FUL – Fosters Lodge, Duck Street
 - No Objections          

2053. Payments
Clerks Salary & Expenses 



£1087.64
Community First – Annual Membership

£36.00
W Pearce – Allotments Water


£68.83
WALC – Annual Membership


£240.54
Proposed:  Cllr King

Seconded:  Cllr Owen 
2054. Clerk’s report and correspondence received

· 2012/13 accounts have passed the internal audit. 
· The first instalment of the precept, £6000.00 was received in April. 
· Sutton Veny’s entry for the Best Kept Village Competition has been received by CPRE. The Parish Council have qualified for 10 free bags of compost, it was agreed that these could be offered to our allotment holders. 
· The Clerk has contacted residents in the immediate proximity to Streetlight #8, High Street and have agreed that it should be removed. 
· Mr Gunter has priced the mowing of the village green at £20.00 per cut. 
· Cllr Walker will contact Paul O’Reilly regarding the fixing of the new bench. 
2055. Matters raised – for discussion only

Cllr King reported that Beverly Such has agreed to make a drawing of the church for the new signs. Cllr Guerri-Fear has been advised that there is a problem with the rope bridge in the play area and gave apologies for the June meeting.

Cllr Long gave apologies for June meeting.  
2041. Items for newsletter and website

Cllr Carroll will write the report for the newsletter.

The meeting closed at 8.25pm
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Thursday 7th June at 7pm in the Village Hall.
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